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                          30th December, 2020 

 
 

 
Dear Prime Minister, 
 

Now that Brexit is over, I hope that you can deal with the deplorable situation which 
our vulnerable children find themselves in.  Through no fault of their own they are 
being abused by the system under your Government’s control.  Much of the information 

that you need is in my communications to Mrs May and yourself based on a won 
educational tribunal in 2012; the evidence showed clearly that the child was put at risk 

by education, Social Services and the Council’s other services repeatedly.  Even though 
the Council professes not to label children, they did – as a naughty boy who needed 
restraining, rather than autistic with special needs.  He was not diagnosed by the 

system (NHS) until he was 19 and had failed at his won placement due to lack of this 
diagnosis, even though he scored high on the autistic chart by his paediatrician before 
he was 6.  Further diagnoses in his early teens were ignored. 

 
I cannot explain to you the trauma this caused the child.  He still suffers from 

traumatic stress as an adult in his 20’s with no hope of a fulfilling life, due to his 
handling by the state.  He is not alone, you have at least 2000 locked up without charge 
or diagnosis, let alone thousands rammed through a system built around the norm.  

You have a responsibility of duty of care and to honour their human rights, which you 
have failed to do.  As such you are responsible for this child abuse.  To save money, 

their numbers were severely under-estimated, and they have been sold short ever since.  
If you do not diagnose them, then you have no children with special needs and so do 
not need to put in the infrastructure.  You then label them as naughty, even though 

you have caused the problem for them, and they receive nothing but abuse (mental, 
physical and emotional) rather than the help that is needed to turn their lives around.   
 

I do not just blame you; all of the Heads of Departments and Ministers involved have to 
share responsibility.  Please send me details of your complaints procedure and all of the 

paperwork which I have already asked for so that the child can finally get justice.            
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

Howard Lamb  
DC 
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